WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING STEERING GROUP MEETING 31 MARCH 2014, 7.30PM
        IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                                                MINUTES                                                                                             
Present: Cllr S Gamble (Chairman); Mr S Barr; Cllr S Coxhead; Cllr E Evans; Mr G Evans; Miss E Hinton; Cllr M May; Mr P Rayner; Mr C Thorne.
Apologies:  Mr C Barker-Wyatt ; Mr N Barnes; Mr J Miles-Hobbs ; Miss S Newson; Cllr M Page.
Also present: P Baxter(Clerk).
The Chairman welcomed Mr Glyn Evans to the Steering Group as a new member                                                   ACTION
13/14/026
Minutes of the last meeting

                    The minutes of the last meeting, previously circulated, were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
13/14/027
Core Group update

The Chairman welcomed Mr Barr to the Core Group and reported on its 27 March meeting, at which the Phase 1 Consultation process was reviewed. The process had included the household and organisation questionnaire, and a public exhibition attended by 50 people. The Chairman thanked all the volunteers and the Clerk for their support. The Chairman also noted the generosity of Dauntsey’s School in printing the questionnaires at no cost.
13/14/028
Wiltshire Council consultation on reviewing settlement boundaries and site allocations


The Chairman reviewed the content of an email previously circulated from Wiltshire Council advising that in response to comments from the Core Strategy Inspector, it is consulting on proposals to undertake a review of settlement boundaries and inviting proposals for specific site allocations for inclusion in Development Plan Documents, to be annexed to the Core Strategy. The potential for conflict with emerging local Neighbourhood Plans was explored. It was agreed that this Group’s work should seek to develop in harmony with Wiltshire Council’s own progress. It was also agreed that the Group had a responsibility to make use of the work achieved so far, to meet the community’s expectations and ensure that close liaison with the Core Strategy and its Development Plan Document is pursued. It was therefore also agreed that this Group’s work in developing its Draft Plan be continued, and that the consultant be asked (by the Clerk) to move on to the commissioned work of developing the first draft site allocations. 
13/14/029 Questionnaire analysis


The Clerk reviewed the analysis of 339 questionnaire responses received, being 62% of households, 36.4% of organisations, and 50% of landowners consulted. A hand-out was distributed, showing significant results for valuing local community and setting, housing growth and type (and for whom), design preferences, local facilities and traffic issues. It was agreed that the key messages from this exercise must be communicated back to the public, with access to the full results. Using the website, the notice board, and leaving summaries on deposit at the shop and doctor’s surgery were agreed. The Chairman undertook to prepare a newspaper article and introductory wording to link the survey results to the later consultation launched by Wiltshire Council. The Clerk undertook to prepare an article for the News and View May edition, in liaison with the Chairman.
13/14/030 Scoping Report


The Chairman noted that this report had been received some three days previously and had not yet been fully explored, although a few inaccuracies remained in fine detail. The report is now almost ready for submission to Wiltshire Council for its perusal, and onward consultation with external statutory stakeholders. Some concern was raised for its complexity and how it may be summarised for the wider community, and whether this format was appropriate for the draft Plan itself. Mr Thorne undertook to draft a covering statement for sending with the Report, questioning whether it was appropriate for a community this size.
13/14/031 Next steps


It was agreed that a draft Plan layout, prepared by Mr Thorne, would be forwarded to the consultant for comment, and that a first draft of the Plan, with a range of site allocations and a methodology for their selection, should be ready for further consultation in Autumn 2014.
13/14/032 Next meeting


  The next meeting was set for 7 May 2014 at 7.30pm in the Giles Room.
                                          Signed……………………………………..……………. (Chairman)  7 May 2014
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